
Town of Fairview 
Joint Meeting with the Town of Unionville 

October 1, 2013 
7:00 p.m. 

Piedmont High School 
 
 
 

Purpose:  to hear presentation from Southern Environment Law Center, a law firm reviewing 
the process that the NCDOT has done in evaluating the need for the Monroe By-Pass (Toll 
Road).   
 
The two presenters were Kym Hunter and Frank Holleman. 
 
Fairview Council in attendance:  Mayor Long, B.B. Haigler, Jerry Clontz and Bradley Purser 
 
Fairview staff in attendance:  Ed Humphries, Land Use Administrator/Town Clerk and Darrell 
Baucom, Finance Officer 
 
Mayor Long opened the meeting for Fairview.  Mayor Simpson opened the meeting for 
Unionville. 
 
Attached: 
 
Exhibit A Agenda (joint for Unionville and Fairview) 
 
Exhibit B Fact Sheet (prepared by Southern Environment Law Center) 
 
Exhibit C Notes from the meeting (prepared by Sonya Gaddy, Town Clerk, Unionville) 
 
Mayor Long and Mayor Simpson closed the meeting at approximately 8:30 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
___________________________________  ___________________________________ 
Ed Humphries      Elizabeth Long 
Town Clerk      Mayor 
 
 
 
Approved this 14th day of October, 2013. 


